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The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a meeting
on Friday, October 24, 1997 at 9:30 a.m. in the Council Chambers
of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Councillors present were: Kerry Eidse, Arthur Dueck, Stan
Siemens, Ralph Groening, Louis Palud.

This meeting was held with Mr. Larry Whitney of the Dept. of
Natural Resources. The purpose of the meeting was to discuss
issues relating to the "2" Dyke, water impacts, water controls,
drainage situations, etc.

During the initial discussions, Mr. Whitney advised Council
that in the U.S.A. portion of the Red River basin, there are
no controls on water drainage and there is little opportunity
for such water storage.

Canadian controls such as drop structures, dams at certain
locations, would have had very little impact on a flood of the
nature experienced in 1997. There must be some action taken
to help alleviate flooding situations and that is what the
International Joint Commission will be looking at.

Where there is planned development, the need for controls must
remain very high.

During the 1950's, the ARDA projects did have a drain project
planned to be built along the north boundary of the R. M. of
Morris from the Morris River to the Red River. This project
was never started. Council feels that this drain would have

a very large impact on minor flooding situations and would
relieve the stress on the Morris River that is created every
spring.

During the peak of the 1997 flood, Mr. whitney indicated that
the peak flow was 170,000. cfs. and during that, there was
65,000 cfs. through the floodway and 72,000 cfs through Winnipeg.

Council questioned the use of the floodway and whether avenues
were being undertaken to give further consideration to this
flood diversion. Council asked on the possibility of increasing
the flow through the floodway. Mr. Whitney indicated that the
floodway was one possibility of having increased flow to help
with flood waters, however, the cost of such work would be very
high and also there is a railway bridge across the floodway
that is not high enough. He indicated that the bottom of the
floodway varies in width greatly from about 650 feet to possibly
about 20 feet.

On the concern of the "z" dyke, Mr. whitney was uncertain as

to what work is being done on the dyke and what locations it

is being done at. He indicated that he would get this information
to us shortly.

Council stated that the flood diversion work needs to be to
improve the flow around the City of Winnipeg rather than stopping
the water at the City and allowing it to pool and drain through
existing means.

Mr. Whitney stated that the Manitoba Water Commission was
currently holding hearings and locking into the overall situation
of the 1997 flood. The Municipality should make a presentation
to the Commission on their ideas and proposals relating to the
alleviating of water concerns in this area.

Through normal channels, funds have not been available through
the Department process for a number of years.
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the value of the property in question.

On the situation of the reconstruction of P.R. 205 and the water
impact that this road has on this area, it was suggested that
the Municipality should ask the Minister of Environment to
undertake an assessment review of the situation. This was not
usually done, however, it is an avenue to pursue.

Also discussed was the concern of the U.S.A. water reservoirs
and Mr. Whitney indicated that many are operated by different
agencies during the single year. This make it very difficult
to control these structures with a single policy and a
co-ordinated undertaking for the water levels.

Council questioned the aspect of some homes being dyked that

will likely be inside the community dyke. It seemed a significant
communication problem between the offices for individual dyking
and the office for community dyking.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 12:00 noon.
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